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January 4, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits the resubmittal of a proviso response required by Ordinance 18409, Section 81, Proviso P1. The initial response was transmitted on October 30, 2017, and this resubmittal includes an analysis of a sliding-scale Public Benefit Rating System fee based on assessed value, which was not included in the original report. This report will provide the King County Council with an analysis of options to restructure the Public Benefit Rating System application fee and detail administrative efficiencies made to the program.

Specifically, the report accomplishes the following objectives:

· Evaluates four approaches to implementing a sliding scale application fee and the associated challenges in moving from a flat fee, and recommends one of those approaches, a sliding scale fee based on the acreage of enrolling parcels.
· Details past and proposed technological and programmatic efficiencies, which improve the administration of the program.

The proviso response also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:

· The analysis provided by this report furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of building on service excellence through improvements to the effectiveness and efficiency of the County’s Public Benefit Rating System program.
· The analysis mentioned in this report furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan goal of protecting and conserving remaining high-priority forest, agriculture, and other open space lands by ensuring the Public Benefit Rating System program is an effective and well-administered incentive program available to landowners interested in conserving important natural resources on private lands in King County.

It is estimated that the report required 20 staff hours to produce, costing $2,000. Printing costs were minimal for this report.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you for considering this report. This legislation will help King County residents better understand efforts made by staff of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks to continue to implement Public Benefit Rating System program efficiencies, reduce administrative costs and ensure program application fees remain fair and equitable.

If you have any questions about this report, please contact Josh Baldi, Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-9440.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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